
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To all of our lovely families, 
 
We are so happy to be back together, and it has been an absolute joy to see the children running into school with 
smiles on their faces. All Saints’ is a happy school. Our children have returned with energy to learn and have really 
enjoyed the fun activities we have been able to provide such as our Silly Science day, Victorian day (Year 1), My 
Voice matters project, Roman (Year 4) and Egyptian (Year 3) History workshops, Hand to Mouth experience along 
with bringing together our Easter Worship and a fabulous send off for Mr Stuttard.  
 
We have been using some of our new resources in school which has added excitement. The new laptops and iPads 
are in full use and a visit from the famous MR P ICT has inspired our teachers to incorporate even more purposeful 
IT. 
The reception outdoor area has had a facelift and there are lots of new pieces of equipment to support learning. 

 
Our new discovery suite workspace is also now in full use with music lessons, after school clubs and a group space. 
This space has been adapted so that it links to our upstairs library so that a full class can use this space for 
computing, humanities research, reading activities etc.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We hope all of our families have a lovely Easter. Enjoy our Easter production (please see Seesaw) 
Take care and keep safe. 
Mrs Lauren Watson 
Headteacher 
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Today we say goodbye to our 
fabulous Deputy Head, Mr 
Stuttard, who has been 
recruited as the next Principal 
at Bowling Green Primary 
School. We are absolutely 
thrilled for him. He 

unquestionably deserves this opportunity and will make 
a fabulous Principal. Good luck Mr Stuttard! 

Attendance 
 

We have decided not to issue 
100% attendance awards this 
term due to school closure. 

 

 

Staffing News 

 
We welcome Mr Conway our new Assistant Headteacher after the 

Spring Bank holiday. Mr Conway will be our new SENDCo within 
school. He will spend his time in the summer term getting to know 

All Saints’, our pupils especially our SEND children and he will also be 
supporting with our catch-up strategy. 

 
Mrs Summerscales will also step into her role as Assistant 

Headteacher in September.  
Please see an introduction to Mr Conway and Mrs Summerscales below. 

Miss Hanson is also leaving at the end of this academic year to pursue her teacher training. 
 

Corona Virus Symptoms During the Holidays  
 

As part of our COVID responsibilities, we will be continuing to support Public Health with contact tracing until 4pm 
on Sunday 4th April. If your child has attended school this week and has a positive test between school closing on 
Thursday 1st and 4pm on Sunday 4th, please email us at admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk  
We will monitor this email address until 4pm Sunday 4th April. We will contact identified children and social contacts 
by email should there be a positive case and ask that you follow the Public Health advice on any periods of self-
isolation. 
 
If your child starts with symptoms or receives a positive test result from 4pm, Sunday 4th April to the start of the 
new half term on Monday 12th April 2021, please contact NHS Test and Trace either through the app or by ringing 
119. 
 
If your child will be self-isolating at the beginning of the new term, please follow the normal absence procedures. 
 

Homework 

Following our homework review with families and our SHINE team last 
week I would like to confirm that homework at All Saints' will remain the 

same. A huge majority of parents feel that reading, spelling and maths 
(Key stage 1 Numbots and Key Stage 2 Timetable Rockstars) is an 

adequate amount and families feel that should more homework be set 
this will impact on wellbeing and family time. The children within our 

SHINE team have also suggested this too.  
Should you feel that you would like your child to do more work at home there are many revision and 
workbooks available to buy e.g. CGP  



 

 
 

Ephesians 4:32 'Be kind and 
compassionate to one another, 

forgiving each other, just as in Christ 
God forgave you.' 

 
Our value next half term is Endurance. 

Ofsted Parent View gives you the chance to tell Ofsted 
what you think of your child’s school 

 
Click here to share: 
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-
your-views 
 

Uniform 
We understand that from time-
to-time children do grow out of 
their uniform and for instance 

they may need to wear 
alternative shoes until a new 
pair can be found for a short 

period.  
Please can we remind parents 
that trainers are not part of the 
uniform policy and children 
should wear black school shoes. 
Please can children only wear 
sensible hair accessories in 
school colours.  
Thank you for your support. 

 

Class Newsletter 
 

Don’t forget to check out your child’s class newsletter on their class page on 
the website along with lots of other fabulous things they have been doing in 

school. They are also attached below the newsletter. 
https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups 

 

 

 

Commincation about learning 
 

Please download BOTH the Seesaw Class app and Seesaw Family app 
below to ensure you keep upto date with your childs learning. This is also the platform we use if you 

child should isolate or their bubble closes. 

 
 

                                             Seasaw Family app                                                     Seasaw Class app  
                                      (learning in school will be shared here)                        (Remote learning will be shared here) 

 

 
 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views
https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups


 

Keep up to date with the latest news 

  

 

 

 

 

 

@allsaintsceschool                                                          Find in your app store 

 
 

Click in the QR code with your smart phone to take 
you straight there! 

 
Keeping Our Children Safe 

If you have any concerns If you have any concerns or worries about the safety or well-being of a child, do 
not hesitate to contact Mrs Watson or Mrs Dumbreck. Email: admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk 
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Please see some of the wonderful things we have 

been doing below. 
 

This can also be found on the year group page on the website. 

https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups 
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